

Minutes May 6, 2021

Call to order: 6:45pm

Board members present:

- Lin Sharp
- Tausha Wolfley
- Barb DeShon
- Di Wadsworth
- Joan Forsberg
- Jessica available by phone

Visitors present:

- Sarah Ramey

Action on the minutes of the previous meeting: Accepted as corrected to change cost of the Jefferson arena from \$200 to \$300.

Treasurer's report: \$1,461.69 with no outstanding transactions

Correspondence: None

Committee reports:None

Old Business:

- Trail Ride May 8
 - Joan Forsberg said the ride was a go but the weather may be a problem
 - Riders can call Joan if the ride is iffy and Joan will have Di put it on the website if it is cancelled
- Mini circuit show
 - Barb is snail mailing showbills to the addresses she has. Di will put it on the website
 - The committee put in bareback classes and took out one western riding class that should not have been there
- Classes at the EISF
 - Barb has been trying to get together with Julia Bowen to discuss it
 - Barb suggests they consider showing different breeds together but judge by breed.
 - There seems to be feeling that the fair management does not want the horse shows.
 - Di will try to contact someone and at least find out if we are having a show and encourage management to hold the shows. She will address this idea BUT not from this club.

- Harriman State Park Trail Ride: Lin wants to have it on June 12 if possible.
- Club equipment inventory; specifically the blue vests
 - Shantel has the vests and will drop them off for Tausha or her parents
 - Barb has the banners and stuff and a file cabinet if we want it
 - It was decided we need to find out what everyone has; Di and Lin will try to inventory the equipment when they have time.
 - PA is in Lin's basement
- Appreciation gift for Kayla: we decided to get her a gift certificate for a pedicure.
- Contact info for board members:
 - Lin gave everyone her best phone number
 - Everyone needs to be sure their contact info is correct

New Business:

- ❖ Di is teaching Lin the website but it is going to take awhile. They are trying to bring the info on the site up to date. They will remove event information after the event but leave the pictures. They will keep the minutes etc. for the current year.
- ❖ Lin encouraged everyone to check their email regularly as minutes and other communications are posted often
- ❖ Di has arranged for a venmo account so people can use it to donate or otherwise paymonies owed the Club. She is still unsure how it will work. She can access it with her phone for sure but we probably wont be able to use it at outside venues. Other payment options are pay pal and credit card. She needs volunteers to help with this
- ❖ Officers are also considered board members.
- ❖ Club restructuring was discussed a little but no action was taken

Adjournment: Di moved and Barb 2nd at 8:35 pm